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September 2005  NEWSLETTER
NEXT MEETING:
Tuesday 20th September 2005 in the Curtis Room at the Country Plaza Int






6.00 pm
Fellowship 







6.30 pm
Business session







7.15 pm 
Dinner

APOLOGIES:
Ring Sue Smith  4972 5735 (H)  if you are bringing a guest or if you wish to apologise - by lunchtime on Tuesday.  Failure to apologise will result in a charge to you for the cost of the meal.

BIRTHDAYS:

September
Pauline 27th




Cathy 29th

*TREASURER’S ASSISTANT:
Sept
Di Malcolm

*FELLOWSHIP OFFICER:
Sept
Karen Marsh

*If it is your turn and you will not be at the meeting, please arrange for someone else to take your place.

DIARY NOTES:
8th October – Zonta Fashion Parade - Gladstone


7 – 9th October 2005 – District 24 Conference – Gold Coast


20 – 21st May 2006 Area Workshop – Sapphire Gemfields - Emerald


24 – 29th June 2006 – International Convention – Melbourne, Australia!

	                             Building Zonta for the 21st Century

                            Inspired by the Challenge of Change
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Ladies!

This has been a very busy time for our club.

I thought the Race Day was wonderful and I know I have already thanked those ladies for their efforts. 

I also know that they are busy now organising the Fashion Parade. Di Malcolm mentioned the program at the last board meeting and the day sounds fabulous. 

Another thankyou goes to those who participated in the Walk For Life, especially those who turned up more than once to walk. 

Our banner at the Eisteddfod has drawn recognition, thanks Trudy. 

I'd also like to welcome our new members.    I apologise for being absent at the last meeting and thank Anne for standing in for me. 

Again thanks.    Pauline 

Committee Reports

Finance & Fundraising

Meeting Held:  25 August 2005 at 5.15pm at the Coffee Club

Present:  Di Malcolm, Carole Low, Karen Marsh, Cathy Davies  Apologies:  Gloria Roche & Jade Ryan

Fashion Parade   Discussions were held about the Fashion Parade and the following was raised:-

· Cost of tickets to remain same as last year

· Change some of the wording on the tickets

· Agreed Glass of champagne on arrival

· Raffles agreed for major and minor prizes

· Carole Low to obtain float and tickets for the day

· Di Malcolm and Jade Ryan to liaise about fashion parade and homewares demonstrations

· Karen Marsh to liaise with Gail Sellers for compare of afternoon events, and see Pauline to make welcoming speech and thanking all for attending.

· Printing of Tickets - Cathy Davies to produce for distribution at next dinner meeting

· Cathy to send email to all Zonta members to push selling of raffle tickets.

Other Issues

Cathy Davies to chase up Margaret from Ironmongers, regarding the Race Day Lunch Invoice.    Money from Race Day was handed over to Carole Low for banking.

Meeting concluded at approximately 6.15pm
Membership and Fellowship

Meeting Held:  5.9.05 at 5.15pm at Sue Smith's Residence, 3 Worthington Street, Gladstone

Present:  Karen B, Kerry, Joanna, Sue and Trudy   Apology: Karen F.

Discussions:

Margaret Esdale to be contacted regarding possible induction for the September dinner meeting.  (Sue)  If go ahead, Karen Marsh to introduce.

Fax from Jade re new members.  -  To advise Jade to invite ladies as casual dinner guests (with no indication that the invitation was an intention to ask the ladies to be members).  After that if the ladies seemed to be interested in joining the club, Jade can complete a prospective member form and then the names can be circulated.  With no objections, we will invite them to an information evening, and then if they are interested, offer club membership.

Area 4 Workshop for 2006 will be held at the Sapphire Gemfields hosted by the Zonta Club of Emerald on 20 – 21 May 2006

Christmas Party – Quotes to be obtained from Chattin, (Joanna) Gladstone Catering (Sue) and Franco’s Catering (Karen).  Nibbles, main and sweets.   Traditional Christmas Dinner.                                           

Entertainment:
Sue to contact Sharon Raas re quote and availability.

Theme:
 Red, White and Green.

Zonta questions organised.

Finance & Fundraising Events – After discussion this committee’s recommendation is that Finance & Fundraising organise events with the assistance of another committee to help with each function.

Valentine’s Ball – Can ball tickets be organised before Christmas to enable them to be given as gifts.

Congratulations to Kathleen winner of August’s raffle.   Kathleen will provide the raffle for September.

Next meeting scheduled to be held on 03.10.05 at 5.15pm at Sue Smith’s residence.

Sue Smith Committee Chairman, Karen B, Karen F, Kerry, Joanna, Bev, Trudy

Service/Status of Women

Our committee discussed a letter from Cassie Moran.  In November, she is visiting the Philippines with a team of eight young Australians as part of a 10-week youth project developed by Australian Volunteer International.  They will live and work with rural village communities in Luxon province. 

The committee is recommending a donation of $100.
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There was a great deal of discussion about the format for this meeting.  We discussed the dinner idea and worked up to a coffee night for Secondary girls and have non-traditional careers demonstrated. We anticipate arranging about six guest speakers and inviting students to attend.  We are very excited about the concept for 2006. 

Trisha, Sharon, Barbara and Gail

Program, Public Relations & Environment

Diana has contacted the Fire Brigade. They confirmed the date and the officer who will speak would contact her to make final arrangements. 

Anne is to contact the Police. 

PR for the birthing kit assembling workshop is awaiting update from Karen.    PR for the Virtual Baby presentation awaiting word from Carole whom is contacting Colleen Hunter.

We discussed PR for fashion parade - the board thought an advert. on the day of the event was too late for catering.   Once again trying to come from a quirky / different angle, will try for a photo of ladies / gents behind a towel, with the text teasing them to come and see the new Spring Fashions!

Diana, Anne, Kath, Christa, Jenny, Helen,

Notes from the Editor Helen:

The Story of Rose!

The first day of school our professor introduced himself and challenged us to get to know someone we didn't already know. I stood up to look around when a gentle hand touched my shoulder. I turned around to find a wrinkled, little old lady beaming up at me with a smile that lit up her entire being.

She said, "Hi handsome. My name is Rose. I'm eighty-seven years old.   Can I give you a hug?"

I laughed and enthusiastically responded, "Of course you may!" and she gave me a giant squeeze.   "Why are you in college at such a young, innocent age?" I asked. 

She jokingly replied, "I'm here to meet a rich husband, get married, and have a couple of kids..."

"No seriously," I asked. I was curious what may have motivated her to be taking on this challenge at her age.

"I always dreamed of having a college education and now I'm getting one!" she told me.

After class we walked to the student union building and shared a chocolate milkshake. We became instant friends. Every day for the next three months we would leave class together and talk nonstop. I was always mesmerised listening to this "time machine" as she shared her wisdom and experience with me.

Over the course of the year, Rose became a campus icon and she easily made friends wherever she went.   She loved to dress up and she revelled in the attention bestowed upon her from the other students.   She was living it up.

At the end of the semester we invited Rose to speak at our football banquet. I'll never forget what she taught us. She was introduced and stepped up to the podium. As she began to deliver her prepared speech, she dropped her three by five cards on the floor. Frustrated and a little embarrassed she leaned into the microphone and simply said, "I'm sorry I'm so jittery. I gave up beer for Lent and this whisky is killing me! I'll never get my speech back in order so let me just tell you what I know."

As we laughed she cleared her throat and began, "We do not stop playing because we are old; we grow old because we stop playing.  There are only four secrets to staying young, being happy, and achieving success. You have to laugh and find humour every day.   You've got to have a dream. When you lose your dreams, you die. We have so many people walking around who are dead and don't even know it! There is a huge difference between growing older and growing up.   If you are nineteen years old and lie in bed for one full year and don't do one productive thing, you will turn twenty years old. If I am eighty-seven years old and stay in bed for a year and never do anything I will turn eighty-eight. Anybody can grow older. That doesn't take any talent or ability. The idea is to grow up by always finding opportunity in change. Have no regrets. The elderly usually don't have regrets for what we did, but rather for things we did not do. The only people who fear death are those with regrets."    She concluded her speech by courageously singing "The Rose." She challenged each of us to study the lyrics and live them out in our daily lives. At the year's end Rose finished the college degree she had begun all those years ago.

One week after graduation Rose died peacefully in her sleep. Over two thousand college students attended her funeral in tribute to the wonderful woman who taught by example that it's never too late to be all you can possibly be.   

These words have been passed along in loving memory of ROSE.    REMEMBER, GROWING OLDER IS MANDATORY. GROWING UP IS OPTIONAL. We make a Living by what we get. We make a Life by what we give.
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